
 
 
 
 
 
EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT  
STATE OF MARYLAND 

 

  
 
 
 
 
WES MOORE 
GOVERNOR 

 
 
COMMISSION MEMBERS: 
CRAIG D. ROSWELL, Chair 

BONNIE A. KIRKLAND 

JANET E. McHUGH 

JAMES N. ROBEY, JR. 

GENEAU M. THAMES 

 

STATE ETHICS COMMISSION 
45 CALVERT STREET, 3rd FLOOR 
ANNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 21401 
410-260-7770 / 1-877-669-6085 

FAX: 410-260-7746 
 

 
 

 
JENNIFER K. ALLGAIR 

Executive Director 

WILLIAM J. COLQUHOUN  

General Counsel 

KATHERINE P. THOMPSON 

Staff Counsel 
ANA L. HENRY 
Assistant General Counsel 

 

 Conduct Standards  Disclosure  Lobbyist Regulation  Local Government Requirements  Advice  Enforcement 
           http://ethics.gov.state.md.us          TTY Users: 1-800-735-2258  

 

 

January 25, 2023 

 

 

Senate Bill 35 – Open Meetings Act - State Ethics Commission (Maryland State Agency 

Transparency Act of 2023) 

 

Testimony Before the Education, Energy, and the Environment Committee 

 

The State Ethics Commission (“Commission”) offers informational testimony on Senate 

Bill 35 – Open Meetings Act - State Ethics Commission (Maryland State Agency Transparency 

Act of 2023). The bill adds the State Ethics Commission to a list of defined public bodies that must 

meet certain transparency requirements in the Open Meetings Act. The Commission is pleased to 

report that our office already complies with a large majority of the transparency measures included 

in this bill. 

 

To make certain that our office can successfully execute all the requirements of this bill, 

we have been working with the House Sponsor on an amendment to include the State Ethics 

Commission in the listed State entities which require the Maryland Department of Information 

Technology (“DoIT”) to provide support for the live streaming and archiving requirements in 

Section 3-307(h) of the Open Meetings Act. Our fiscal note on this bill highlighted the fiscal 

impacts on the Commission without such support. The State Ethics Commission has a small staff, 

without designated IT personnel or expertise in this area. Our office currently relies on DoIT for 

IT services and assistance. The requested amendment would ensure DoIT's continued assistance 

with these new requirements and Commission is thankful for the work of the sponsors on this bill 

and the amendment. 
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